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May 27, 2025 

 

Mr. Alex Dandridge 

Commission of Architectural Review 

900 East Broad Street, Room 510 

Richmond, VA 23219 

 

Re: Certificate of Appropriateness Application 210 W. Marshall Street 

Dear Mr. Dandridge:   

 This firm represents the new owner of 210 W. Marshall Street in its application for a certificate of 

appropriateness.  The existing building was constructed in 1970 as a warehouse and is not a contributing 

structure to the Jackson Ward Old & Historic District.  The owner is retaining the existing structure and 

requesting approval for new storefront windows and door on the front façade which sits adjacent to 

the sidewalk on W. Marshall Street.   The new storefront window system retains existing brick surrounding 

the windows, is consistent with historic storefronts found on the ground floor of buildings and compatible 

to the adjacent residential structures.   

 The Richmond300 Plan recommends Neighborhood Mixed Use for this property and identifies W. 

Marshall Street as a Major Mixed Use Street.  The proposed use is consistent with the goals for the 

Richmond300 to provide neighborhood services with a building situated at the street. The changes to 

the exterior on W. Marshall Street also tie into the Richmond300 goals of increasing transparency at the 

ground level and promoting walkability and connectivity with an engaging ground floor use.  The 

property is within the Jackson Ward priority growth node and additional services are important to 

attract and retain residents and visitors.  

 Thank you for your time and consideration of this request.  Should you have any further questions 

about this request, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

       Sincerely, 

                   

       Jennifer D. Mullen   

Enclosure 

Cc:  Amrit Singh  

Jennifer D. Mullen 

Richmond Office 

(804)977-3374 

jmullen@rothjackson.com 
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